
JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Wednesday 20th January 2016 starting at 7pm.
Attendees: Ian Gilmour, Russell Salton, Vic Stewart, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Richard Watt, Anthea Grierson, Ken Davies, Norma McGeever, Anne Wimberley, PCs Ali Murdoch and Roddy Stewart, Susan Perriss, Councillors Dominic Heslop, Bill Henderson and Ricky Henderson. 

1. Apologies: Gordon Miller                                                      

2. Minutes of 25th November 2015, Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes of 25th November were accepted as a true record.

· Bill explained again that he had tried to arrange a meeting with Andrew McBride but so far had not been given a date.

· Bill had sent a letter to the residents of Lanark Road east of the bypass and was awaiting the outcome.

· Anthea reported that the World of Work day at the school had been very successful. JGCC members were invited to breakfast at the school on Friday 22nd January to celebrate the launch of the Walk to School and Park and Stride schemes. Children walking to school would collect points towards the award of a badge and were persuading parents to support them. Drivers approaching from the north could drop children off on Baberton Mains Drive. However, there were real problems with stopping cars on Baberton Avenue and Belmont Road. A meeting with the Safer Routes to School group would look for solutions on the southern approaches to the school. Roddy spoke of plans for red lines to be painted on Baberton Avenue between the school path and Merrilees Gate entrance and double yellow lines on the corners at the junction with Belmont Road and Woodhall Terrace to assist with enforcing safer parking. The police would liaise with the school to identify the best areas for parents to drop off children. Another concern was the pressure put on school places by actual and potential housing developments in Currie. On the day following the JGCC meeting the chairs of the parent councils of Juniper Green and Currie primary schools were to meet councilors to talk about the impact of development on catchment areas and school numbers. Bill said that all the current building was happening in the Currie PS catchment area. The school’s facilities were already overstretched and adding temporary classrooms would only exacerbate existing problems. He recommended that extra pupils should be distributed between Dean Park and Nether Currie schools. Juniper Green Primary had reached capacity already with room in P1-P3 only for catchment pupils. From the point of view of the school the thought of development in Curriemuirend Park was very alarming. At least Currie Community High School had spare capacity.
· Other actions would be updated at agenda items below. 
3. Reports and recent meetings:
3.1  Secretary: there were no licensing issues to report.
3.2  Treasurer: the No1 account had been exceptionally busy thanks to the Pentlands Book Festival. The current balance was £2,280. This included a surplus of approximately £1400 from the  festival which would help finance a similar event in 2016. No 2 account stood at £6839.
3.3  Planning: little had happened since the November meeting. Juniper Green Parish Church was planning the refurbishment of the church halls. The demolition of the former nursery in Woodhall Drive might possibly not take place; the application would be considered again by the Development Sub-committee on 27 January. Wallace Land would hold an exhibition in Currie High School in February of their Riccarton Village proposals for 1500 houses and a primary school. Their application was unlikely to be made before the publication of the LDP.
     3.4  Meetings: Many JGCC members had attended a South-West Communities Forum on 9 December when CEC’s Planning convenor, Councillor Ian Perry, had been the guest speaker.  Helen and Cliff  had attended the Friends of Curriemuirend Park meeting on 11 January where discussion of the LDP2 and its outcomes had again been discussed.  Cliff had attended Currie CC’s January meeting to hear more details of the Wallace Land proposals for Riccarton Village.  Cliff had also attended the JG Village Hall Organisation committee meeting on Jan 14 where there was further discussion of vandalism issues at the hall. Neil, Vic, Helen and Cliff had met Kevin Cook for the 3 monthly walkabout on 15 January with new issues of plant growth on the pavement east of the bypass bridge, repairs to the pavement in Muirend Avenue and the trimming back of vegetation in BM View.  Helen and Cliff had been invited to a meeting on 19 January with Inspector Liz Duthie, Sgt George Richardson, PC Ali Murdoch and PC Roddy Stewart to discuss the vandalism issues which had been plaguing residents in Lucas Gardens, BM Wynd and BM Drive.  It was clear opportunities had been missed when the trouble had first started back in September 2015.  Helen had asked if the police, who had now identified a possible suspect, would go along to talk to the individual and his parents together with someone from Paul Saunders’ team. No incidents had been reported since the turn of the year.  Helen reported that she had missed the meeting at which the PNP Funding Committee had disbursed most of its grant money for the current year.

Norma would attend a Health meeting on 21st January.
4. Police report: there had been no violent crime or assaults in the JG area over the past month, and just one housebreaking. Police checks on drunk driving and vehicle safety had found no offenders in JG. Roddy had been speaking to motorists in the vicinity of JGPS, particularly about problem parking. Difficulties were not helped by parked cars concealing 20mph signs painted on the road surface of Baberton Avenue and the virtual disappearance of double yellow lines at the junctions of the roads at the Belmont Road crossroads. Problems with youths causing damage to the village hall were being addressed by high-visibility patrols and culprits had been identified. Roddy could be contacted by asking for his number, 5600, if phoning 101 for non-urgent incidents. He would attend the market to give advice on house security and the problem of thieves targeting car keys. For the following week he would monitor parking near the school.
4.1  Safety committee meeting: the Safety Committee’s next meeting was due on 29th February. 
5. JGCC matters: 
     5.1  JG Farmers Market: A licence had been issued by CEC until 30 September 2016.  With regard to the change of market regulations, it appeared that small markets would be exempt from most of them; first aid requirements could be covered by Nick having a first aid box available. We had been asked by the Blue Moon ensemble if they were needed at the January market. It was agreed that they did attract attention to the market and that they should be invited to play in January, but thereafter at intervals rather than every month. Cliff asked if we could call a meeting  to discuss market arrangements over the next few months. Richard would convene a meeting and find a venue on a Wednesday, either 10th or 17th February. Action: Richard
5.2  Meet the Politicians, Thu 28 Jan, 8pm, Balerno Parish Church starting at 8pm. 24 questions had so far been received. Our gratitude to C&B News for their sponsorship of the event once more was recorded. Russell and Richard offered to help with selecting the questions to be asked on the night. Action: Russell and Richard
5.3  The toilet building in Juniper Green: Anne had been in touch with several bodies about the possibility of the transfer of this community asset and had received particularly valuable advice from Emma Galloway of Balerno Village Trust, who was prepared to give further help if needed. Community Councils could not own property and there was discussion of the advantages of forming a trust to take over responsibility, not only for exploring the potential of the toilet building as a community asset, but also for the future of the farmers’ market, the Gala week and other social, sporting and cultural initiatives taken by JGCC during the first seven years of its existence. It would make sense to launch a trust to represent Currie as well as Juniper Green, not only to draw membership from a wider pool, but also to take on joint initiatives like the Pentlands Book Festival. There was general agreement that the formation of a SCIO (Scottish Charitable Incorporated Organisation) would best fit the remit of such a trust.
5.4  JGCC in October 2016: in the light of the expected resignations of four office bearers, either for personal reasons or because they were moving elsewhere, it was agreed that a strategy was needed to alert residents to the community council elections and to find nominees to join JGCC. Richard was asked to write an article for C&B News and Konect highlighting the achievements of JGCC during its existence and encouraging residents to step forward to continue the good work. Each member of the committee was urged to find someone of their acquaintance who might accept nomination for election in September 2016. Cliff asked if committee members would send in possible names to him so we could invite any potential candidates to a future meeting of JGCC to see the kind of thing that community councils do.  Allowing a trust to take on many of the activities previously organised by JGCC would simplify the work of a future community council and make its work less onerous and time consuming.

In the context of accommodating communal events, Ian said we should bear in mind that the Juniper Green Church’s plan to implement £350,000 worth of improvements to its halls would result in the provision of a very important community asset. Action: Richard & all CC members
     5.5  Community Empowerment Act: guidance on the act was emerging slowly. Documents so far received had been circulated ahead of the meeting.
5.6  Next summer’s gala: it appeared that the primary school would prefer to get away from the traditional gala format with a queen etc.. It was proposed, however, that a parade would take place through the village culminating at the School Fair of 28th May. There would be a clash with the farmers’ market on that date and it might be necessary to seek the closure of the market at 12.00. It was proposed that other events should be arranged for Gala Week including a fungus foray and the annual football tournament. Deputy Head Lex Pope is to have further discussions with the Parents Council at the school and get back to us on the arrangements.

5.7  Bus shelter: concern had been expressed that the Apple Shack at the former police box was concealed from view by the bus shelter. Ursula Fearn had been told that if she wanted the bus shelter moved a little further west, she would have to pay, a cost she could not afford. Asking for the bus stop to be removed entirely because of the proximity of the nearest stop at St Margaret’s Court was discussed but not approved by the meeting. There was further debate about a suitable alternative location for the stop beyond the Pentland Fry. Because there was no longer money for it, CEC’s bus shelter refurbishment programme had stopped. It was suggested CEC could be asked to move the stop to a new location.   Action: Helen
6. Councillors’ Corner: Bill updated the meeting on issues he had been dealing with: the rifle range at the village hall was being discussed and Cliff reported that the village hall committee wanted it converted into a storage area; the Juniper Green and Colinton boundaries east of the bypass had not yet been settled; there was nothing new to report on the LDP; he was trying to discover from Andy McBride what the consequences would be for traffic at the Gillespie Crossroads of building houses on Curriemuirend Park.  


Ricky reported that the CEC budget would be settled the following day, 21st January; as many as 2,000 voluntary staff redundancies were being sought.


There followed general discussion of the late collection of waste bins caused by the recent reorganization of the service and of the difficulty of meeting overall targets for recycling owing to the problems of collecting from tenements. It was suggested that a contact telephone number for Waste Services might be useful to people without computers.


On the subject of local boundaries, Helen commented that the Natural Neighbourhoods map had not yet been corrected. 
 7.  AOCB   
7.1 Resilient Communities: information about Resilient Communities and a request for volunteers had been included in January’s JGCC newsletter. Richard had also written on this topic for February’s C&B News. Vic was asked to prepare a notice for the Farmers’ Market. Action: Vic

7.2 Currie Community High School 50th Anniversary, 28 Feb, 1pm-4pm: this event had also been publicized in our latest newsletter.
     7.3 Global leader experience: an email had been circulated the previous day inviting our CC to host 20 international students from Edinburgh University interested in the problems of Urban Sprawl. It was agreed that the South West Partnership should act as hosts on 17th February. Neil offered to spend an hour, from 12.00 to 1.00 pm, with the group. Action: Neil & Cliff
7.4 Meal out: Cliff wondered if a better time would be nearer the end of our term of office. However, it was agreed that the February date would be adhered to with a dinner at Molly’s.
8. Date and venue of the Next Meeting: the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 24 February at 7pm. 
___________________________________Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)                    /       /
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